
My name is Stephanie Hager, and I am a resident of Mandan, North Dakota. I am testifying in 
OPPOSITION to HB 1469.  It is the choice of the parent/legal guardian as to whether to vaccinate their 
child/children. If one makes the decision to not vaccinate for ANY reason, there is absolutely no need for 
them to view a clearly biased education module. It is a waste of money. Again, I am in opposition of this 
bill. Thank you.  


